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Leading humanitarian, development, and global health organizations Bread for the World, CARE, 
Catholic Relief Services, InterAction, International Rescue Committee, Mercy Corps, ONE, Oxfam, PATH, 
Save the Children, and World Vision, are calling on Members of Congress to protect the International 
Affairs budget in Fiscal Year 2020 (FY20) despite the Administration’s proposed 24 percent cuts. 
American leadership is critical in the face of daunting global challenges, from conflict to mass 
displacement, from food insecurity to global health crises. 
  
More than 132 million people are projected to need humanitarian assistance in 2019 given an 
unprecedented number of humanitarian crises. Natural disasters, atrocities, gender-based violence, and 
protracted armed conflict have resulted in more than 68 million displaced persons, including more than 
25 million refugees. Now is not the time to slash effective, life-saving programs that help create a safer 
and more secure world.  
 
In addition, the Administration’s proposal to significantly modify and repeal the refugee mandate and 
resources of the Department of State’s humanitarian bureau, coupled with a 34 percent cut to 
humanitarian assistance, is unwise, especially given historic levels of displacement. 
 
Foreign assistance funding is fundamental to America's global leadership and essential to shaping a 
world where our national interests will thrive. The International Affairs budget is roughly 1% of the 
federal budget, and an even smaller portion is dedicated to achieving humanitarian, development, and 
health outcomes for the world’s most marginalized children, women and men. This small portion of our 
budget is molding the face of our world’s future and building a better and more stable world with 
prospering economies. Cuts will have life-and-death consequences for the poorest people in the world 
and will reduce the life-saving and economic impacts that we see every day.  
  
The organizations, which together operate in nearly every country across the globe, often work in 
partnership with the U.S. government and have produced important and demonstrable results. From 
providing education, health, good governance and economic assistance that forms the building blocks of 
many growing nations, to addressing humanitarian disasters, preventing conflict and containing deadly 
pandemics – aid delivers.   The budget’s proposed cuts of 23 percent to development assistance and 
economic assistance and 28 percent to global health flies in the face of these facts. 

 
 

 



 
Time and time again, Congress has acted in a bipartisan and bicameral manner to support smart 
American global engagement through programs, budgets and policies that demonstrate American 
values while advancing our national interest. Leading humanitarian, development, and global health 
organizations urge Congress to support no less than $60 billion for the International Affairs Budget in 
FY20. 
  
To ensure U.S. leadership, Congress must reject any proposed cuts to these vital programs and fight 
against removing crucial tools from our foreign policy toolkit when they are needed more than ever.  
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